
WE ARE GRANDPARENTS…AGAIN! 

 

Some of you probably already 

know, either through Jon’s prayer 

letter or from Facebook, but on 

August 4
th

, Joshua Elias was 

born in Lima, Peru. Mom and 

son are doing very well and the 

whole family is now back in San 

Ramon, where they minister.  

 

 

We are grateful to the Lord for 

Joshua’s safe arrival and the joy 

that he is already bringing to the 

whole family! It’s hard to 

believe he is already two 

months old! Congratulations, 

Jon, Rocio and Sophie! We 

love and miss you all! 

 

BUSY MONTHS – BUNCHES OF BLESSINGS! 

I would like to thank each of you who faithfully pray for 

the ministry here in Guatemala. This year has been 

especially challenging time-wise. Each week I have been 

teaching six different Bible Institute classes, plus the 

regular preaching responsibilities at the church. In the last 

several months, we have been very busy with many 

additional ministry opportunities other than “the usual.”LY 

JULY - I traveled to Cara Sucia (Dirty Face), El Salvador 

to teach and abbreviated, two-day seminar on Godly 

music titled “Make a Joyful Noise.” (The seminar can be 

taught for anywhere from two hours to twelve hours 

depending on the time and needs of the church.) 

AUGUST - I preached a “Family Day” at a sister church 

in Amatitlán, about an hour away. Two ladies received 

Christ as their Savior that evening. 

The following week, I preached a two-day Marriage 

seminar at our second church, Abundant Life Baptist 

Church. They had good attendance and the brethren there 

made many decisions regarding their marriage life. 

The last Sunday of 

 the month, all three 

of the churches we have 

started  got together for 

the dedication of the 

church building for 

Life in Him Baptist 

Church. The first 

church has gone through 

many struggles and 

setbacks over the years, 

but we praise the Lord for 

the stability and growth 

that is beginning to take 

place in their new 

location in San Luis 

Ayampuc. I sang and preached 

the building dedication service that afternoon.  

One young lady got saved after the services.  

SEPTEMBER – I recently had the privilege of preaching 

a three-night youth conference titled “Who Am I Going 

To Marry?” There were young people from at least nine 

different churches present with a high attendance on 

Saturday of over 130 young people. Each night the altar 

was full of teenagers making decisions in their lives 

regarding purity and seeking God’s will for a life partner. 

Through it all, God has given the strength and grace to be 

able to preach and teach His Word in all of these 

opportunities. Thank you so much for your prayers! 
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